                         SBDM Council Meeting -- December 14, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 2:36 p.m. with the following members present: Ms Goff, JD Duncan, Jonnie Thompson, and Pancy Jones.  Visitors present: Brandon Miles, Georgia Gordon, Amelia Owen, and Gena Mitchell

I. Financial Report reviewed.  

A. Questions regarding the increase in the price of Compass Learning were revisited. JD Duncan checked on the    

pricing and the increase.  The increase was minimal but continued purchase will   be revisited.

B. Laminating Film was previously paid for out of funds in the library. Laminating film was not put in the budget for the year. Amount required is 

usually about $800.00/year.  Question was asked if Instructional funds could pay the amount and it was decided that laminating film is necessary for the school. The consensus was to use Instructional funds.  The budget committee may need to set that amount aside yearly in a line item.

C. A motion was made to approve budget report by Pancy Jones and was seconded by Jonnie Thompson.

II.  Minutes Reviewed:

A.  The November 9, 2007 SBDM council meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Ms. Goff to approve the  minutes as written. 

Seconded by JD Duncan.

B. The November 28, 2007 Special Called Meeting minutes  were reviewed.

        A motion was made by Ms. Goff to approve minutes; seconded by P Jones.

III. Old Buisness:

D. Annual Report meeting for SBDM council members December 20 at 8 a.m. Report to be done by Jan 1.

E. New teacher hired for the teacher allocation is Stephanie Gray. She will do a 2/3 or ¾ split.

F.  Ms Goff recommends Sara McGuire for one of the 2 half-time Title I positions posted.   She will be divided between P2 and P3 and for the writing block at 10:15.  We will still need to interview for the second position,

G. Full time FMD unit assistant Lisa Muehleman was hired.

H. Staffing Committee:

Teacher Allocations: After further consideration, the staffing committee continues with the previous recommendation due to the fact that 2nd grade

 has only 3 slots left, and 3rd grade is at capsize 

 Gena Mitchell stated that more assistants were orignially allocated in 4th /5th grade, but the greatest need is in the primary.

1. New Proposal by JD Duncan

Three courses of action presented to the council and reviewed by all:

a. Staffing committee recommendation

b. 3/4 split moving 4th graders from 5th back to 4th
c. Move 4th graders back to 4th grade(except for one GT student) and keep 2/3 split as staffing committee recommended.  There are now eight 4th graders in the 5th grade.

The three options were reviewed by council. Ms Goff made a motion to accept course of action #3 given by JD Duncan and the council voted in agreement.

a. A concern was voiced from G. Mitchell/Ms Gordon regarding the 4th grader’s  from the 4/5 split and whether they have made sufficient progress on their portfolios.  Can they be caught up before moving the students back to the 4th grade classrooms.  JD Duncan says Ms Scott only gets the students once per day and it would be difficult to do.

b. Ms Goff asked if the 5th grade team would allow an assistant to help during 4th grade writing block?

Mr. Duncan said yes  that they would be willing to do that. He will talk to 4th and 5th grade team regarding this arrangement

IV New Business:

A. Ms Goff  asked Ms J Hill to take the minutes as she needs them as soon after the meeting as possible. R. Cox is having a difficult time keeping up with this as she has many other obligations at this time. She requests that someone else take the position.  Ms. Hill agreed.

B. Round Table Discussion with Central Office and the Board will take place on

      Feb 7 , 2008 at 5:30 p.m. at John Hardin High School. No presentation will be    

required  this year, just a discussion of the topics. Ms Goff gave the members a copy  of the requirements for the discussion which were put together by Kristin Gani.

At the January meeting, the council will discuss how to answer the questions the Board will ask of council.

A motion was made to adjourn by Jonnie Thompson and was seconded by JD Duncan.

Meeting adjourned.                                                                                                             

